NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

The Pittsburg City Council will hold a public hearing on:

Date: October 16, 2017
Time: 7:00 p.m.
Place: City Council Chamber at City Hall

65 Civic Avenue, Pittsburg, California

Concerning the following matter: Establishing preferential residential permit
parking in the area of Pittsburg Center BART Station

The City of Pittsburg adopted a City ordinance providing a framework to
implement permit parking in City neighborhoods. Further, the City is considering
a preferential residential permit parking (PRPP) program in neighborhoods
included in the Pittsburg Center BART Station Parking Strategy & Implementation
Plan. This program will enable residents of the neighborhood to receive permits
that will allow them and their guests to park on the street on weekday mornings
when parking will otherwise be restricted. By limiting the amount of on street
parking that is available to commuter and other non-residents, the PRPP program
will reduce noise, traffic hazards, litter, and air pollution. In addition, the program
will encourage the use of car pools and public transit by restricting the use of on-
street parking spaces by nonresidents, while making them available to resident
commuters who want to leave their vehicles at home.

You are invited to submit comments regarding any aspect of this matter in writing or
verbally at the public hearing. If you challenge the above matter in court, you may be
limited to raising only those issues you or someone else raised at the public hearing
described in this notice, or in written correspondence delivered to the City Council at, or
prior to, the public hearing.

For further details on this matter, contact Paul Reinders, City Traffic Engineer, 65 Civic

Avenue, Pittsburg, by telephone at (925) 252-4930, through e-mail at
preinders@ci.pittsburg.ca.us , or by fax at (925) 252-6928.
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ALICE E. EVENSON, CITY CLERK




